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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, November 15, 2018
10:30-12:00 noon – Healthy Pharms, 401 E. Main St., Georgetown, MA 
In attendance: Selectman Doug Dawes, Police Lt. Scott Hatch, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Chair Pam Lundquist. 

Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE - We approved the Meeting Minutes for 10/18/2018.
INFORMATION FOR THE COMMITTEE
We met at the Healthy Pharms medical cannabis grow facility and dispensary in Georgetown. Co-owner and Executive Director Nat Averill gave us a tour of the 65,000 sq. foot facility, which includes a stylish retail space, numerous growing rooms, a packaging department, and an edible bakery. The facility has been operating for almost two years, with about 45 employees. Patients must present their medical marijuana card at the door, and provide two forms of ID to enter and purchase with the help of a consultant. The process of growing the product from seed is complex, and highly regulated by the state. The facility was very professionally laid out and run, as Nat’s background includes experience in pharmaceutical manufacturing plants, with many parallels to the medical cannabis business. While the operations take a tremendous amount of space, the building still offers further capacity opportunities, to develop as the business grows. 
We expressed our sincere gratitude for Healthy Pharms’ generous support of our substance abuse prevention efforts through their Host Agreement, and provided a list of our committee’s activities over the last 20 months.  

Doug updated us on the Department of Revenue (DOR), Division of Local Services’ opinion that local excise or host agreement funds should go directly into Free Cash. According to Mike Farrell, the GeorgetownCARES account is closed; no more funds are it. We will continue to await further word on the future of our budget. We discussed possibly exploring ways to direct the host agreement funds for a Youth Rec Center Director, which would be in line with our mission of building assets for the citizens of Georgetown. 
NEXT MEETINGS 

Steering Committee Meetings, Thursdays, 10:30-11:30am – The Perley School
December 13th, 2018, January 17th, 2019, February 14th, 2019, March 21st, 2019; April 18th, 2019; May 16th, 2019; June 20th, 2019 - March 19th, 2019 – Hidden in Plain Sight. 

ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 12:00 noon.

Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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